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Regional Impact Assessment Statements 
 
 
As required by the Department of the Premier and Cabinet Circular No.13 Annual Reporting 
Requirements and the Regional Impact Assessment Statements policy for South Australian government 
agencies, departments and agencies and statutory authorities are required to prepare and publish 
Regional Impact Assessment Statements prior to implementing significant changes to existing 
government services to rural and regional areas. 
 
One Regional Impact Assessment Statement (RIAS) was prepared during 2018-19 relating to the 
Wirrabara Police Station, relocating the police position to Gladstone as a second in charge position due 
to the poor condition of the police station making it uninhabitable.  This RIAS was approved and 
actioned.  Key stakeholders were engaged and a public information session was held.  The Wirrabara 
police position was relocated to Gladstone as a second in charge position on a temporary basis until the 
future of the Wirrabara police site is known. 


